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REPORT OF THE 
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT AND ZONING COMMITTEE
OF ANC 6A
May 25, 2004

Present: Commissioners Joe Fengler, Cody Rice, and Jessica Ward; Resident Members Sherry Brown, Brendan Danaher, and Jeff Fletcher.

Commissioner Rice chaired the meeting.
BZA 17189 (903 9th Street, NE)

The committee heard a presentation by Joseph Tortorici, who is seeking variances from the Board of Zoning Adjustment from the lot occupancy and nonconforming structure provisions of the zoning regulations to construct a garage at the rear of this property. If the garage were constructed, the lot occupancy would be approximately 72%. The maximum lot occupancy as a matter of right in the R-4 residential district is 60%, with up to 70% allowed with a special exception. The committee advised the applicant that BZA might be more likely to grant a special exception than a variance, but this would require keeping the total lot occupancy at or below 70%. The variance from the nonconforming structure provision relates to the existing 3’ open court on the side of the existing dwelling. The zoning regulations require a 6’ open court.

Mr. Tortorici indicated that he had spoken with the adjoining neighbors, who had no objections to his plans. Commissioner Rice said that he had spoken with Commissioner Stevens-Harris, who had spoken with the applicant, looked at the existing property and the plans, and talked with the adjoining neighbors. Commissioner Stevens-Harris had no objections to the application.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC send a letter of support for the variances to BZA.
1125 G Street, NE: Maintenance and Safety

The committee heard an update from Denzil Noble (Administrator of the Building and Land Regulation Administration at DCRA) and Abdulla Barrow (Structural Engineer at DCRA). As a result of the ANC’s letter of May 19, 2004, DCRA issued stop work orders for the property. Mr. Noble said that construction had progressed past what was allowed by the issued permits. DCRA is requiring that the owner provide engineering certifications from a registered structural engineer for the foundation, backfill, walls, framing, and close-in by June 4, 2004. If this deadline is not met, DCRA may contract for these reports at the owner’s expense. Residents expressed concerns about the unresponsiveness of DCRA to earlier complaints by residents and the performance of the DCRA inspector responsible for following up on the earlier complaints.

Committee Recommendation: That the ANC request written documentation from DCRA and regular updates.
1626 Kramer Street, NE (Youth Services Administration facility)
Commissioner Rice asked Mr. Noble to clarify whether the new YSA facility at 1626 Kramer Street, NE would require a Certificate of Occupancy. At an earlier meeting, DHS and YSA representatives had told the ANC that it would not. Mr. Noble answered that the facility would need a Certificate of Occupancy. 

Commissioner Rice reminded Mr. Noble that DCRA had never responded in writing to the ANC’s letter from September 22, 2003 asking for a determination of whether the building permits for the YSA facility were issued in error and should be revoked. The ANC had asked for a determination the building’s use as a “youth rehabilitation home,” which requires a special exception from BZA under the zoning regulations. Mr. Noble said that he would respond to the letter.

Next ED&Z Committee Meeting:
Tuesday, June 29, 2004

7-9 PM

900 G Street, NE

Community Room of the Capitol Hill Towers

